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November 19, 2009

The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

I am pleased to submit two motions that have been approved by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC).  Under the interlocal agreement that established the GMPC, motions are first approved by GMPC.  King County Council must then approve the motions and ratify it for the unincorporated area.  Finally, the motions are sent to all of the cities in King County for ratification.  There are no fiscal impacts to King County government as a result of these motions.

The attached two motions are the result of regional cooperation.  Each received unanimous approval by the Growth Management Planning Council; however the City of Seattle representatives abstained from voting on Motion 09-2.  The first of these Motions, GMPC Motion 09-1, adopts a work plan and schedule to address the policy framework for allocation of regional services and facilities.  The second Motion, GMPC Motion 09-2, amends the Countywide Planning Policies updating existing policies to provide for housing and employment targets for the period 2006-2031.  This motion also amends Table LU-1 of the Countywide Planning Policies by replacing the existing Household and Employment Growth Targets for the 2001-2022 period with new Housing and Employment Growth Targets for the 2006-2031 period.

For further information regarding this transmittal, please contact Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Department and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700 or by email at Stephanie.warden@kingcounty.gov. 

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff 





           Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council





           Frank Abe, Communications Director
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